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“God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble.” (Ps. 46:1)  

T Fourth Sunday of Easter T 
 April 20 & 21, 2024  

“WELCOME EVERYONE! “As we recall our glorious heritage as Christians, let us join 
together in joyful worship remembering our Lord’s act of salvation for each of us.          
Welcome in the Name of the Risen Christ!  CHRIST IS RISEN!  HE IS RISEN INDEED!” 

WE INVITE YOU to complete an attendance card located in the little box, next to the 
hymnals. Thank you! 

NOTE: As our bell rings five minutes prior to our service, we gather in preparation for worship.  

SACRAMENT: In Holy Communion we recognize Christ’s true body and blood given to us for 
the forgiveness of sins. Paul writes in 1 Corinthians 11: 27-29, “Let a person examine himself 
and so eat of the bread and drink of the cup.” Therefore, we reflect on the following questions 
to prepare us for the Lord’s Supper.  

1. Do I believe that I am a sinful human being? (Matt. 26:28; Col. 2:13) 
2. Am I sorry for my sins? (Ps. 38:18; 2 Cor. 7:9-10 
3. Do I believe Jesus died and rose again for my sins? (1 Cor. 15:3-4) 
4. Do I intend, by the power of the Holy Spirit, to live a godly life? (Eph. 4: 1-3) 
5. Do I believe Jesus’ body and blood are received with the bread and wine in Holy 

Communion? (Matt. 26: 26-28; 1 Cor. 10:16, 11:27) 
If this is not your confession but you would like to receive a blessing, please come forward 
with your arms crossed across your chest. If you have questions about Holy Communion, 
please feel free to talk to Pastor Hauter.  

 

SERVING TRINITY THIS WEEKEND  
SATURDAY ORGANIST: Laurel Allen  
SATURDAY ELDER: Tom Gaide                                                   READER: Debbie Gaide 

SUNDAY ORGANIST: JoAnn Russ 
SUNDAY ELDER: Tom Rummel                                                      READER: Lisa LaRose  
 

ALTAR FLOWERS today are given to the Glory of God by Tony and Lorna Romero in celebration 
of Tony’s and their son Ben’s birthdays. Blessings! 

 
JOYS AND CONCERNS: Today our prayers continue for Shirley Ranus, Rick Arguto, Henrietta 
Voss,  Shirleen Pape, Linda Fenwick, Faralyn Koncilia, Mindy, David Boden, Stephanie Lowell,     
Amy Coulson,  Roxann, Pat Sanley, Brad Ritter, Rich Graves, Jacob Freeman, Rick and Anita 
Lawrenz,  Norma Larson, Ty Butcher, Cindy Schmidt, Connie Elson,  Rose Sears, Marcie Wright, 
Cathy, Victor Voss, Jeanive Solheim, Melanie Trujillo, Joyce Michelli, Adella Schmidt, Lucille 
Cochran and Sophia DiSalvo. May God continue to strengthen and heal them. Our prayers are with 
the family and friends of Jill Schmidt, as she was called to her heavenly home. May God hold them 
close and comfort them at this difficult time.  This Week’s Birthdays: 22-Cameron Andenucio, 
Vivian Otero, 27-Todd Lawrenz. HAPPY BIRTHDAY    
 
THANK YOU to everyone for the most generous gift card, given to me for Administrative 
Professional Day. It was such a surprise and meant the world to me. Thank you again! ~ Terri 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL continues today! We meet at the steps in the fellowship hall at about 10:15am 
and return the kids for pickup at 11:00am. Parents are welcome to join the Bible study or 
fellowship during this time. Questions…, please see Mia Harberts.  

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY, with Pastor Bob, continues today at 10:40am. All are 
invited to join him as we continue our study “Let My People Go.”     

TUESDAY BIBLE STUDY meets this week at 6:30pm, in the teacher’s lounge. Our study is on 
Hosea, Joel and Amos. All are invited to join us! For more information contact Jon Bush at 
ophiclide.tuba@gmail.com    

CELEBRATION OF LIFE for Wilbert Lutz will be held this Friday (April 26th) at 11:00am at Trinity 
Lutheran Church and School, 3000 35th Ave., Greeley, Colorado. As you know Mr. Lutz was Pastor 
Bolt’s father-in-law, and he visited Trinity whenever he and his wife were in town. Our prayers 
continue for Pastor and Jeanine and family, during this difficult time. 

PLEASE NOTE: The position of Church Secretary will be available on August 1st. Terri Beeman 
will be retiring on July 31st. For more information, please call the church office. 

RALLY FOR RICK  
TODAY 1:00pm-4:00pm 

This special event promises to be a great day of delicious food, great fun  
& fellowship. Awesome items available for you to bid on in our  

Silent Auction!! 

All proceeds to be given to the Rick & Pam Arguto Family 

Don’t Miss ~ Tickets available at the door 
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